
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
Required: Bryant, Kevinkevin@kevinbryant.com

Hughes, Claytonchughes@sled.sc.gov
Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Subject: Blue Ridge Electric annual meeting - Zach Hilton 864-477-0893
Location: 734 W. Main St., Pickens, SC​

When: 4/20/2017 6:30:00 PM - 7:30:00 PM

From: Kevin L. Bryant
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2017 3:00 PM
To: Lily Cogdill; Danny Varat
Subject: co cop
From Zach Hinton Lt. Gov,
Hope all is well sir. I wanted to check with you to see if you would like to attend the Blue Ridge Electric annual meeting on April 20th 
in Pickens. It starts at 7:00 pm and we would invite you to do the pledge of allegiance and have a couple of minutes for remarks. 
Usually a good crowd of 3000-4000 folks.
Thanks
Zach +1864-477-0893
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